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DATE: September 2, 2010 

TO: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

FROM: Steve Larson, Assistant to Chairman Argenziano ~ (t 1--­
RE: Communication in Docket 100009 

On September 2,2010 at 1 :56 PM Commissioner Argenziano's office received a phone call from 
Florida Power & Light Company. 

I did not answer the phone out of caution regarding ex parte communications: although a matter 
discussed may be procedural, no satisfactory assurances can be provided to outside parties that 
the discussion is appropriately limited to procedural matters, unless the conversation is recorded. 
Additionally, the phone-call was unusual-the first time while serving in my current position 
that I received a call from Florida Power & Light Company. Thus, out of caution regarding ex 
parte communications and due to the unusual nature of the call, I did not answer, and let the call 
go to voicemail. 

The caller identified himself as Mr. Ken Hoffman. He stated that he was calling on a procedural 
matter: "to let (us] know that FPL had filed a motion to disqualify Commissioner Skop in the 
FPL dockets." 

No substantive information was conveyed to Chairman Argenziano. She was informed that 
Florida Power & Light Company called to notify us that they filed a motion to disqualify 
Commissioner Skop in the FPL dockets. 

The voicemail corroborating the nature of this communication will be placed in the record as 
soon as practicable. 
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